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Well – what a week it has been. We had three amazing concerts that I’m so pleased we could put on 

given the current situation. It was only made possible by both the venue being able to accommodate the 

numbers and the cooperation and help of parents to keep it covid secure. Thank you so much for this. 

They really were wonderful events and showed me the type of community Primrose Hill is close up for 

the first time. The feedback from parents and carers was overwhelmingly positive and credit to Tom, Rob, 

Danny and all of the staff for ensuring the events went off so successfully. It went to prove 2 things: 
 

There is nothing quite like a group of children singing to warm the heart. 

PHS is a very special place indeed.  
 

…and we finished it off with Christmas Jumpers and Christmas Lunch today Phil 

SEATING IN THE FOYER 
We have reinstated the seating in the foyer 

of the school in order to make it easier for 

people with appointments to wait. To that 

end can I reinforce that those seats are not a 

waiting area at the beginning or end of the 

day or any other time unless you are waiting 

for a prearranged appointment. This would 

be the case in normal times but during the 

extra measures for the omicron variant it is 

imperative we do not have unnecessary 

visitors into the school. Thank you for your 

cooperation in this. 

PICK UP AFTER SCHOOL 
We appreciate that parents/carers want to collect their children 
quickly at the end of the day but we do need to ensure the safety 
and care of all children during that short period. To that end can we 
ask 2 things: 
 As soon as you have collected your child/children you leave 

the school site. It is important this happens because we have 
our after school provider P3 that need to use the playground 

 As you collect your child/children can you take your child 
from the line and walk to the back and behind the lines round 
towards the gate. This will create a ‘one-way’ system rather 
than causing groups of people walking in both directions at 
what is already a very busy time 

Than you for your help with this. 

FAREWELL! 
At the end of this term we say goodbye to two members of staff who will be much missed: 
Lyra our admissions and attendance officer leaves us to join a start up company in their administration 
section. It is an exciting opportunity for her and despite her being much missed we know it was too 
good a prospect to miss. She leaves us with heavy hearts but our blessings and good wishes! 
 

Laura Beeson, our Assistant Headteacher overseeing curriculum is leaving us too. Laura has been at 
the school for 10 years and seen both the life of the school and her own change significantly over that 
time. 
She has been instrumental in developing so much in respect of the outstanding curriculum we have 
and what we provide for the children in a wider sense too. Her input as well as her bright, cheery 
persona will be hugely missed by staff and children alike. You do not invest 10 years of your life into a 
place like Primrose Hill without it being a hard decision to make, and I know for Laura it was a tough, 

but necessary one. She leaves with our very best wishes for the future, and I am sure you will join me in thanking 
Laura for all she has done for the school during her time here. 
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Happy Friday everyone!  
We’ve noticed a rise in late comers this week across the 
whole school. A reminder that the registers close at 9:05 so 
any arrivals after that is counted as late. Any arrivals after 
9:30am is counted as unauthorised late, which affects 
attendance marks. 
From next week, the playground gates will close at 9:10am 
promptly and children will need to come through the office 
to be marked in. We know it’s been a very long term, but 
we’re so close to the end, so let’s try to end on a high note. 
See you all on Monday! 

  

 



 




